CITY OF DERBY
BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING

MINUTES – JULY 19, 2007

Meeting called to order:  meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance: all rose and pledged allegiance
Roll Call Present: Ralph Cocco, Renee Luneau, Kim Kreiger, Martin Hubbard, Beth Collette, Kathy Ducharme. Arriving late: Leo DiSorbo, and Brad Tobin. Also Present: Superintendent of Schools, Dr. Janet Robinson.  There is a quorum. Absent: Sheila Parizo. 
Additions, deletions, corrections to agenda Dr. Robinson had some corrections as follows: under Personnel Report; Resignation (addition) -  Jennifer Fico – Irving School, and a change under New Hires; Betty Cragen it should be Grade 3, not 5, Bradley School. 
Motion to accept the corrections to the agenda by Kim Kreiger, second by Kathy Ducharme, all in favor, motion passes.
Approval of minutes  (June 21, 2007) Motion to approve the minutes by Ms. Kreiger, second by Ms. Collette, all in favor, motion passes.
Mr. DiSorbo has arrived at 7:20 P.M.
Public Portion Diane Rivers wanted to thank Dr. Robinson and Kathy and members of the Administrative Sub Committee that met with a few parents a couple of weeks ago. I do have the minutes. She is asking the other members of the Board of Education, who are not on the Administrative Sub Committee to talk to Dr. Robinson and Kathy about our concerns. There were a couple of things that could be followed up on. The meeting that was supposed to happen with the teachers for the disciplinary committee. Did it happen or not? The parent counsel committee, she (unknown speaker) was supposed to get back to them on a date. Also, on today’s agenda there is a mention of summer reading list; she did not think it was mandatory. In the future, the letter should be a little more explicit to the parents that it is mandatory and that is does affect their grades. A half a dozen other people she has spoken to, do not know that it is mandatory. Kids should not be penalized. 
Public Portion – closed.
Delegations to be heard

Communications
A. State Department of Education – Application for a Proposed School Building Project
The letter is regarding an application for a Proposed School Building Project. This is to inform the Board that they have received and conducted the preliminary review of the grant application for the new Derby Middle School project. The application has been received and accepted. We now have an official State Project Number. 
Sub Committee Reports

Administrative Report Kathy Ducharme addressed the Board. The Administrative Sub Committee did not hold a formal meeting. There was no quorum. There were parents that came out. There was a public portion and then the meeting was closed. Several parents voiced their concerns. This meeting will have to be rescheduled. The concerns were valid. There were 8 main concerns. The parents asked if on the Board of Education agenda, under Sub Committee  Reports; we could forward the items that were discussed in the Sub Committees. This would give people who were looking at the agenda an idea of topics that were discussed during the meetings. The minutes from the Sub Committees in the Board of Education packets are not available to the public. This would help the public realize what was actually in the meeting agenda. Mr. DiSorbo had a concern regarding adding bullets to the agenda under Sub Committee Reports. It could extend the Public Portion part of the agenda. That is something to consider. The public is looking to having a clearer fashion to have Sub Committee dates and minutes to have published. Discipline issues were also a concern, (ie: Senior Skip Day). There was also some interest with the AP Honors and the scheduling classes for sciences. Dr. Robinson explained about offering new classes based on enrollment. She explained the academic needs and that we are going to be handling the AP and the honors concerns with a rotating schedule for a science class. The parents also felt that the Board is dropping some of our honors classes. The math teacher shortages were discussed, Spanish classes, new hires, our guidance staffings, and following  up on the lack of information to parents through the guidance department, the lack of communication with the guidance department, phone calls; people being told they don’t have any answers. The parents asked about the parent conflict committee when it forms. Dr. Robinson was going to follow up on that. Ms. Ducharme suggested putting a copy of the Sub Committee Agendas to the Regular Board of Education Agenda. Mr. Hubbard said this is where the website would come in helpful. 

Business Report Ms. Kreiger said the Committee did not meet this month. 
Community Relations Report Ms. Collette said the Committee went over the policies for the student search and seizures. A copy is in the Board packet. Dr. Robinson said they wanted to clean up their policy on search and seizure so that it would reflect the changes that would take place, using our standard as opposed to the police standard.  
Middle School Building Committee Mr. DiSorbo said Monday night at 6:00 for three consecutive nights they will be interviewing architects, three architects for each evening. 
It will consist of a half hour presentations, a 15 minute question and answer for the building committee members and when done, we will get together two weeks after to narrow it down to two or three and going for a second round of interviews. 
Finance Report
Financial Report Dr. Robinson introduced the interim Business Manager and the new Business Manager. Diane will be helping out during the transition period. The new Business Manager is Nancy O’Day (?). Diane addressed the Board with the Financial Status Report @ June 30, 2007. There are major shifts from the prior report as far as explanations. The report is included in the meeting packet. Motion to accept the financial report as presented by Diane Raymo by Mr. DiSorbo, second by Ms. Ducharme, all in favor, motion passes. 
Consent Agenda  Motion to accept the Consent Agenda as amended earlier with the resignations of Jennifer Fico and the change of Grade 3 for Betty Cragen by Ms. Ducharme, second by Ms. Collette, all in favor, motion passes. 
Personnel Report

Resignations: 
Jennifer Farley, Guidance Counselor, DMS
New Hires: 
A. Christina Dinallo – DeMartino, Italian, DMS/DHS

B. Jaime Vartanian -  Spanish, SMS/DHS

C. Jennifer Warren – Guidance Counselor, Irving School

D. Jennifer Eckhart – Guidance Counselor, DHS

E. Brian Nuchter - Guidance Counselor, DMS

F. Betty Cragen - Grade 5, Bradley School

G. Kevin Dwyer – Grade 5, Irving School

Student Representative Report The next report will be at the beginning of the new school year.  
Superintendent of Schools Update Dr. Robinson addressed the Board that 100% of the staff evaluations were completed. She is reading through the teacher evaluations to determine if there are any professional development needs. 
The floor stripping is being done. There is some assistance with the Team program.
Some remodeling needs to be done at some of the schools to allow the space for the full day kindergarten. A wall needs to be put up in the nurse’s office at Bradley to allow for the displaced school psychologist. At Irving, we are taking the art room and dividing that for offices for the counselor and a classroom. 
Public Works, due to budget cuts, will not be mowing our grass any longer. We are getting estimates to have it done for school opening. It may get pretty high in the summer. If some additional funds from the City, maybe they could direct some of those funds to the schools. Public Works also plows the parking lots. Dr. Robinson will get estimates for the mowing and the plowing. 
This Monday through Wednesday there will be an administrative retreat and will be dealing with leadership issues and focus on the planning for the next year. 
The issue that we had earlier with Diane Rivers and the discussion we had at the Administrative Sub Committee are issues around discipline. We could have monthly reports if the Board wishes to. The teachers have brought forth their concerns about discipline. Dr. Robinson composed a letter to the elementary middle school teachers to see who would like to be involved with a meeting to discuss issues. The high school teachers met this week. They have gotten off track and have some issues to be resolved. 
Dr. Robinson said she was informed (informally) that we have been approved for a $149,000.00 infrastructure grant. That will be used to get more efficient with our wiring. That won’t come in until the State Bonding Commission meets and approves this. 

CMT results will be made public on July 27th. 
Mr. Hubbard asked how the scheduling to be mailed out to the students is going. Mr. Novia said it is almost done. 

Mr. Hubbard also asked where we are headed with the IT position. Dr. Robinson said we are contracting with CCS to look at the systems. We are looking at the option to contract out. We put together a job description. It is an IT Director. 
Dr. Robinson said we are on a month by month basis on the outside for the Facilities Manager. We have to decide which is the best way to go. 

New Business
1. Student Search Policy – (first read) There was a concern with number 10. If the police officials are notified the student’s parents should be advised of this fact as soon as possible. The concern was that in some cases, it should be immediately. This should be noted along with any other changes. This will be approved at the August meeting for the second read. Also, there was a question regarding number 1. Superintendent shall be notified prior to any actions. Maybe it should read; Superintendent or his/her designee. Dr. Robinson said this policy only includes the student search and seizure section for approval. Another question pertained to section 5145.12 Student lockers; should we add the superintendent shall be notified. Dr. Robinson agreed. Also, last sentence, second paragraph….Discovery of illegal or dangerous materials shall be reported to the Police, should we add the parents or guardian be notified. 
2. Summer Reading List - Dr. Robinson informed the Board the parents need to know this is a requirement. All schools do this. We should remind parents that we have this requirement. The reading list should be on the website. Ms. Ducharme said we should explain the purpose for the reading list. 
Old Business - no old business. 
Executive Session Motion to go into Executive Session at 8:36 p.m. to discuss personnel and inviting Dr. Robinson by Mr. DiSorbo, with a second by Ms. Collette, all in favor.
Motion to come out of Executive Session at 9:21 p.m. by Mr. DiSorbo, with a second by Mr. Cocco, all in favor, motion passes.
Adjournment Motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:22 p.m. by Ms. Kreiger, with a second by Mr. DiSorbo, all in favor, motion passes. Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,

Denise Cesaroni

Recording Secretary
